

Ngunnawal Country 10 Yass Road Queanbeyan East NSW 2620 P 02 6297 2619

E queanbeyae-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au W www.queanbeyae-p.schools.nsw.gov.au

Principal: Danny Scott

4 November 2021

COVID-19 Update

Dear Parents,

I am sure that you would have heard that the state government has announced changes to the COVID-19 restrictions that are in place at schools. These new changes, which come into effect on the 8 November, mean that we are now able to run some of our normal end of year events. However, they will still need to be heavily modified including the need to have the events streamed (via ZOOM) for family members. This will include our regular fortnightly assemblies and our End of Year Presentation Day. The guidelines do have specific details for year 6 graduation assemblies/farewells. We will communicate our plan for this event directly with the year 6 parents when it has been finalised.

Our school, like all those across the NSW Department of Education network are doing a range of things to keep our students, staff and community safe. You may also be aware that there have been a number of positive COVID cases throughout Queanbeyan. I would strongly encourage anyone that has the slightest of symptoms to get tested.

Thank you

Danny Scott Principal

NSW Department of Education

Term 4 roadmap

From 8 November

All schools will operate on updated Level 3 settings for the rest of Term 4.

- School sports allowed
- Inter-school sports allowed outside of school hours
- Assemblies and presentations allowed outdoors on-site
- Excursions allowed outdoors
- Dancing and some music classes allowed
- Fully vaccinated visitors allowed on site to support curriculum delivery, wellbeing programs and school operations
- Community use allowed (including P&C meetings)

From Term 1 2022

We can look forward to more freedoms as schools return in 2022.

